
Whipple Heights Monthly Newsletter 
 

Raising Resilient Children 
 

Last year we began including a section in our Monthly Newsletter devoted to helping provide tips for 

parents on talking with and supporting their children.  If you are a new family to Whipple Heights, I would 

strongly encourage you to visit our website and check out some of our archived Newsletters.  There are lots 

of good tips and talking points for everything from talking your child through moments of distress, to 

encouraging a growth mindset in your student.  
 

This year, we are going to continue providing parents with tips and language for talking with and 

supporting their children.  Our focus will be on helping build resiliency in young children and much of 

what we will share with you will be from the book, Raising Resilient Children by Robert Brooks and Sam 

Goldstien.  This book is filled with all kinds of parenting advice and practical tidbits you can implement at 

home.  For this first month, we simply want to share the guideposts embedded in the mindset of parents 

who foster resilience in their youngsters.  Think about how you foster each of these at home: 1.) Being 

empathic, 2.) communicating effectively and listening actively, 3.) Changing “negative scripts,” 4.) Loving 

our children in ways that help them feel special and appreciated, 5.) Accepting our children for who they 

are and helping them to set realistic expectations and goals, 6.) Helping our children experience success by 

identifying and reinforicing their “islands of competence,” 7.) Heling children recognize that mistakes are 

experience from which to learn, 8.) Developing responsibility, compassion, and a social conscience by 

providing children with opportunities to contribute, 9.) Teaching our children to solve problems and make 

decisions, and 10.) Disciplining in a way that promotes self-discipline and self-worth. 
 

Get Your Walking Shoes On! 
 

Our 6th Annual 

“Whipple Walk-A-Thon” 

   Thursday, October 11th, 2018 

 

Kindness Day 9/25/18 
 

We kicked off a Kindness Campaign here at Whipple Heights 
Elementary school on September 25th, 2018!  Your child (1st-
4th) should have brought home some information (a parent 
letter and copy of their individual survey results) to share with 
you about their Love Languages!   
 

Our goal was to create an awareness for children as to how 
we can ALL be better “bucket fillers”.  Students listened to the 
story, “Have You Filled a Bucket Today?” by Carol McCloud and then engaged in activities to 
explore each of the 5 Love Languages (based on the book “The 5 Love Languages for Children” 
by Gary Chapman).  This first Kindness Day was all about students learning to recognize how 
other students are different and how they can fill their own bucket by being kind to those around 
them.  Coming up in a few weeks will be another Kindness Day which will focus on spreading 
kindness in our community.  

 

Upcoming Events 
Below is a listing of specific events scheduled for this coming month! 

Tuesday October 2nd Fall Picture Day 

Parent-Teacher Conferences 5-8:00pm 

Thursday October 4th  Parent-Teacher Conferences 5-8:00pm 

Friday  October 5th  No School Conferences 8:00am-3:00pm 

Sunday October 7th  Mother/Son Movie Night  

Monday  October 8th  No School – Conference Exchange Day 

Tuesday October 9th  CARE Team Meeting 

Scouts in Café/Gym 6:30pm 

Wednesday October 10th  3rd/4th Grade to Young People’s Concert 

WHPTO Meeting in Library 6:00pm 

Thursday October 11th  Annual Walk-A-Thon 

3rd/4th Kindness Club 3:45-5:00pm 

Friday October 12th  1st/2nd/3rd Grade to Perry Play 

Mon-Fri October 15th-19th  2nd/4th Iowa and CoGAT Testing 

Tuesday October 16th  Scouts in Café/Gym 6:30pm 

Monday October 22nd  1st/2nd/3rd Firefighter Phil Program 

Tuesday October 23rd  Scouts in Café/Gym 6:30pm 

Thursday October 25th  Positive Behavior Party #2  

3rd/4th Kindness Club 3:45-5:00pm 

Friday October 26th  End of 1st Nine Weeks Grading Period 

Fall Classroom Parties 2:15-3:15 

Spirit Friday – Spirit Shop During Lunch 

Tuesday  October 30th  3rd Grade Fall State ELA Test (Part 1) 

Scouts in Café/Gym 6:30pm 

Wednesday October 31st  3rd Grade Fall State ELA Test (Part 2)  

Fall Picture Retake Day 
 

Crazy Hat Day  
Friday, October 26th 

 

Do you ever have a bad hair day?  

Wouldn’t it be nice to just get out of 

bed, put on a hat and come to school?  

Well, on Friday, October 26th you can do just that.  

But wait, there’s more…You can wear the craziest 

hat you can find (or make). 
 

We will also be collecting canned and dry (non-

perishable) food on that day to donate to the 

Perry-Helping-Perry Food Cupboard.   
 

See Perry Website for more info on PHP! 
 

 Home Access Center (HAC) 
 

Once again, Parents have the opportunity to view their 

child’s grades online anytime.  Instructions and Password 

Information went home with students last week.  If you 

did not receive it, you will want to mention this at your 

upcoming Parent-Teacher Conference.  Teachers have a 

copy of the information and can assist if needed. 
 

With this in mind, please know 1st-4th grade teachers will 

be prepared to share current grades and benchmark 

assessment information with parents at their Fall 

Conference.  (Kindergarten does not assess until the end 

of the nine weeks.)  If you are unable to attend 

conferences, you will want to connect with your child’s 

classroom teacher via phone or email.   

 

October 2018 



 

General Housekeeping… 
 If visiting your student for lunch, please remember NO outside 

food is permitted in the cafeteria except a home packed lunch.  

Also, please call by 9:30am if you are wanting a cafeteria lunch 

so we can ensure enough food is prepped. 

 When sending a note or calling your child off from school, 

please make sure to include the following information: your 

name, your child’s name, and the classroom teacher’s name. 

 If you pick up/drop off your child from a doctors or dentist 

appointment, please provide a slip signed by the doctor.   

Remember: Slips must be received within 3 days! 

 

Have you signed up for our building-wide 

Whipple Heights REMIND?   

 
 

It’s almost time for your child’s Parent/Teacher Conference… 
 

Information regarding our online conference scheduling system was 

sent home last week and went live on Sunday, September 23rd.  Please 

make sure you take a moment to go online (to our Whipple Webpage) 

and secure your conference time(s) if you haven’t already.  

Instructions and a copy of the link are available there.  If you are 

unable to access a computer with online capabilities, please call 

Whipple Heights Elementary and our secretary will assist you with 

scheduling. 

NEWS FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

Happy Fall Y’All!!  
 

Can you believe conferences are just around the 
corner? I hope all the Whipple Heights families have 
had an amazing start to the school year! The WHPTO 
has been extremely busy. Thank you to all who came to 
the first meeting. It was wonderful seeing so many new 
faces. Don’t forget our next meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday, October 10th at 6:00pm. 
 

Our Whipple Warrior Walk is in full swing. We will be 
busy adding up totals and getting those prizes ordered. 
If you haven’t turned in your collections, please do so 
ASAP (the turn in date is September 27th). If you turn in 
the envelope late, I cannot promise your student will 
receive their prizes. Looking ahead, the Limo Lunch ride 
is scheduled for November 1st. 
 

Me & My Guy Movie Night is scheduled for Sunday, 
October 7th at Movies 10. Doors open at 3:15. We will 
have a Whipple table for you to check in to. Also, 
please only bring your student with you. We rent the 
entire theater and we can’t allow for other children or 
additional guests.  
 

Fall parties are on October 26th. Points of Contact have 
been selected and you should be hearing from them 
soon. Due to the high number of volunteers, you will 
only be selected to attend 1 party or asked to send in 
donations. Thank you to all who have sent back their 
volunteer form! (As a reminder, when volunteering, 
please do not bring additional children with you.) 
 

Have you found the Whipple Heights Elementary 
Building Calendar online yet? We have all of our PTO 
sponsored events listed there. So if you ever have 
questions as to when an event is, check there first.   
 

Looking forward in seeing you all at the next WHPTO 
board meeting. 
 

With Perry Pride… 
Jamie Dulcie 

WHPTO President 

330.327.8899 
jamiedulcie@yahoo.com 

Perry Helping Perry (PHP) is a non-profit community based organization 

that works to provide support (food, clothing etc.) to Perry residents 

in need.  In fact, PHP even sponsors our weekly Sack Snack program 

providing snacks and lunches to students/families in need each 

weekend.  PHP runs solely off of donations/support from the 

community and local businesses.  So, be on the lookout as Whipple 

Heights Elementary will work to conduct several drives throughout the 

year benefiting this organization. 
 

For more information please call Patty Knotts (330) 418-4148 or click 

on the link located on our Perry website www.perrylocal.org   
 

 

October Topics:  
Bully Prevention 
 

Greetings Families, 
 
I hope that you all had a wonderful start to the year.  It’s hard to believe that we have 
already been back to school for a month!   
 

The month of October is “Bully Prevention Month”.  I will be visiting every classroom 
to facilitate and teach a lesson about this topic.  The following resources will be used 
during these presentations: 
 

Kindergarten - "The Berenstain Bears and Too Much Teasing."  
Grade 1 - “Spookley the Square Pumpkin” (a short video) 
Grade 2 - A lesson on the difference between teasing and bullying will be presented. 
Grade 3 - “Arthur: So Funny I Forgot to Laugh” (short video) 
Grade 4 - A bully prevention powerpoint will be discussed. 
 

Also, if you would like to meet with me during parent/teacher conferences, please 
call or send me an email. 

 

Heidi Goik, School Psychologist 
330.478.6177 
heidi.goik@perrylocal.org 

 

http://www.perrylocal.org/
tel:330.478.6163
mailto:heidi.goik@perrylocal.org

